
 

 

March 20, 2018  via e-mail (sstone@amaranth-eastgary.ca) 
 CCTA File 116026 
 
Susan M. Stone, A.M.C.T.  
CAO/Clerk-Treasurer 
Township of Amaranth  
374028 6th Line 
Amaranth, ON   L9W 0M6 
 
 
Re: Sarah Properties Ltd. 
 Wastewater Treatment and Effluent Disposal Class EA 
 Class EA Phase 2 
 
Dear Ms. Stone: 

Further to our letter of March 12, 2018, we wish to clarify that our statement regarding the assimilative 
capacity of the Grand River was incorrect as stated.   

We stated, for the sake of brevity, that the assimilative capacity was approved by the MOECC, rather 
than say that the assimilative capacity study report had been reviewed by the MOECC and comments 
had been received indicating the proposed effluent quality limits and mixing zones were acceptable, 
however there remained two aspects that still needed to be resolved.  These items are that a Policy 2 
deviation for phosphorus may be required, however a proposal for best available technology for sewage 
treatment was an alternate approach that the MOECC may consider.  The other item was that the 
assimilative capacity study report suggested a dry ditch discharge, which would not be acceptable to the 
MOECC.   

Both of these comments are being addressed as part of the Class EA study.  Best available technology 
will be proposed and an effluent dry ditch discharge will not be proposed.   

Our understanding of the next steps with regards to obtaining approval from the MOECC is as follows: 

 Completion of the Class EA Environmental Study Report, which will include the conceptual design of 
the proposed sewage works, and request for comments from the MOECC as part of the agency 
review process. 

 Pre-consultation with the MOECC until written concurrence on the effluent quality limits and the 
assimilative capacity study is obtained.  
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 Detailed design of the sewage works. 

 Submission of an application to the MOECC for an Environmental Compliance Approval (ECA) of the 
proposed sewage works, and addressing MOECC questions and comments until an ECA is issued.   

We apologize for the inconvenience or confusion our wording has caused.  There was no intent to 
mislead.  We are available to discuss and provide further clarification as needed.  

Yours truly, 
C.C. Tatham & Associates Ltd. 
 

 
 
Suzanne Troxler, B.Eng., M.Sc., P. Eng. 
Director, Manager – Environmental Engineering 
ST:rlh 
 
copy: Walter Broos, Sarah Properties Ltd., via e-mail (wbroos@rogers.com) 
 Dave Hannam, Zelinka Priamo Ltd., via e-mail (daveh@zpplan.com) 
 Christine Gervais, Township of Amaranth, via e-mail (cgervais@amaranth-eastgary.ca) 
 Gord Feniak, R.J. Burnside, via e-mail (gord.feniak@rjburnside.com) 
 Glenn Wellings, Wellings Planning, via e-mail (glenn@wellingsplanning.ca) 
 Gary Tomlinson, Guelph District Office, MOECC, via e-mail (gary.tomlinson@ontario.ca)  
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